SUAA Board Meeting
Thursday, August 6, 2015

Wesley United Methodist Church

10:00 a.m.
Those present- Jones, Lucas, Gilbert, McLean, Belles, Pano, Werling, Maguire, Brown, Rupert,  Richmond, Yunker, Helmers, Nelson, Pledge, McLaughlin
The meeting was called to order by the vice-president, Patti Jones.  The minutes of the July 2, 2015 board meeting were approved as corrected.  Gilbert/McLean 
The treasurer’s report was reviewed by Yunker.  It was approved as written. Pledge/Lucas
Announcements/reports included:  
· The Hammond Golf Outing was reviewed.  Thompson took photos.  SUAA members wore SUAA T-Shirts.  Photos will be on the WIU-SUAA website.  An article will be in SUAA newsletter in September.

· The State SUAA Board will meet August 21, 2015.

· Several announcements were made identifying community and WIU events.

Maguire reported the following Local SUAA members have passed away:  Barbara Wuestenfeld, 2/26/2015, Mary Frohne 4/25/2015, Marilyn Vincent 6/13/2015, and Robert Bahr 6/3/2015.   

Helmers reported there are no new members.  Membership numbers have not been updated for June and July. There has been an irregularity in dues deduction for the membership from the State SUAA.  Helmers will address the problem.
Rupert reported there has been some progress in medical payments from Quality Care to vendors/providers. He recommended that members check the website for new insurance changes.  

Pano reported there continues to be an impasse in Springfield between the Governor and legislature.  The State of Illinois still does not have a budget.  He identified a report by an outside group describing possible solutions to the problems.  There is no date in sight to settle the budget.  Support for Amtrak is needed from SUAA members. 
Belles identified a new deadline of September 3, 2015 for newsletter items to be sent in for publication.

Foundation Report- none

Technology Report- none

New business- none

The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.  Gilbert/Nelson
Jackie Richmond, Secretary

